Minutes of an Extrodinary Meeting of Cheselbourne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

16th June 2014

Present:
Cllr Widdowson (Chair) Cllr Greenwood (Vice-Chair), Cllr Bere, Cllr Haynes, Cllr Timlin

In attendance:
Judy Coleman (Clerk) District Cllr Cooke and several members of the public

Apologies:
Cllr Paul and Cllr Northover

Finance:
The Clerk presented the completed yearly accounts and the completed Audit for Cheselbourne Parish Council. These were duly agreed and signed.

Flood Warden Note:  Cllr Widdowson presented an article that is to be placed in the Village News from Cllr Paul.  The article is in response to the news that Mr & Mrs Bonham Cozens, in association with The Dorset Wildlife Trust, are to do some enhancement work to the Chesel Stream.  A few villagers were concerned by the news especially those who are prone to flooding.  Cllr Paul has explained in the article that he contacted Mr Gary Cleaver from the Flood Risk Management Team who issued the following statement:

The proposed channel enhancement of the stream will not increase the flood risk to those downstream of the Manor and may even offer some benefits in terms of reduced velocities and less in-channel weed that might travel downstream and cause obstructions.

Cllr Paul hopes that this now reassures any concerns that the villagers may have on this matter.

Statement from DCC re public footpath: Cllr Widdowson produced a letter from Dorset County Council regarding the definitive map and statement for the footpath between Melcombe Horsey and Cheselbourne. This had already been approved by Parish Council.

The Rivers Arms Public House: Cllr Widdowson explained that the Parish Council had received plans from an unknown applicant for change of use for the Rivers Arms - Cllr Widdowson had displayed the plans for the public to view.  The plans are essentially for three terraced houses to be sold in the region of £185,000 to £200,000 each. Cllr Widdowson also mentioned that there had been a lot of interest in the pub recently from various parties but didn’t know whether offers had been made.  

Cllr Widdowson then explained that she had printed off Information on the Community Right to Bid and How to Nominate an Asset of Community Value from WDCC website. Should the village decide to apply for this Bid, the Asset (The Rivers Arms) would remain on the list for five years initially and can be registered.  Cllr Widdowson assumed that should the Parish Council and the village decide to apply for the bid there would be no financial implication.  

Cllr Cooke explained that although this is not his area of expertise he would be happy to help the Parish Council with the bid and suggested a working party was put together to put this in place.

Cllr Cooke also explained that the planning officer is sympathetic to the pub being used as a B&B or even adding a shop to the premises as long as the applicant understands that both the Parish Council and the village would like the pub to remain. 

A member of the public asked whether not only was the pub viable but also whether the majority of the village actually wanted the pub.  He suggested that the village could be canvassed in regards to this question.  Cllr Widdowson explained that this had already been done with a previous application for planning and the majority view and been to keep it as a public house.  Cllr Timlin and Cllr Greenwood also pointed out that local pubs seemed to be becoming popular again and that there should be no reason why this would not be the case with The Rivers Arms.

Cllr Widdowson asked the Parish Council to vote on whether they should apply for a Community Right to Bid.  Cllr Greenwood proposed that they should go forward with it, it was seconded by Cllr Haynes and Cllr Widdowson and it was duly approved.

It was agreed that Cllr Timlin, Cllr Greenwood and Cllr Widdowson should head the working party to be assisted by Cllr Cooke.

Meeting closed 20.05pm.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 7th July 2014 7.30pm

